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Your Reft M09/0218
26 February 2018
Dear Mr Murphy,

I refer to your e-mail 22 February 2018 requesting observations on the following motion passed
by South Dublin County Council at its meeting on 12 February 2018:

“South Dublin County Council acknowledges the fire safety issues for owr fire and
emergency services exposed by the uncovering of unregulated building practices and
undocumented overcrowding in certain dwellings in the Dublin area. South Dublin
County Council also acknowledges proposed changes in planning regulations including
no ‘change of use' planning permission requirement to convert commercial units to
residential and permission for commercial units to include living quarters, as well as a
significant increase in building higher commercial and residential blocks across the
CoUniy.

Given this changing landscape, uncertainty of building use and occupancy, South Dublin
County Council recognises the need to move from a policy of Area Risk Categorisation to
a comprehensive Risk Assessment for fire safety and emergency services planning and
provision, to include, building use, height, density & fire load, in line with similar
assessment tools in the UK. Also, South Dublin County Council will request Dublin City
Council commits to carry out a Comprehensive Risk Assessment across the Dublin
Jurisdiction by competent experienced personnel.”

Dunlin City Council’s observations on this motion are as follows:

National policy for the provision of fire services in Ireland is a matter for Government and
is driven and supported by the National Directorate for Fire and Emergency Management
(NDFEM), which is part of the Department of Housing, Planning and Local Government.
In February 2013, the National Directorate published the “Keeping Communities Safe”
(KCS) policy document, which is the future blueprint for Fire Services in Ireland.

A revised structure, including the establishment of a Fire Services National Oversight and
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with an Independent Chairperson, was established to oversee the implementation of KCS

measures. The revised arrangements allow for processing KCS issues through the
FSNOIG.

Fire service management in all 27 fire services have prepared Area Risk Categorisations
(ARCs) in accordance with KCS. These ARCs reflect the local view of fire risk as
determined by local fire service management, and supported by extensive data sets. An
‘External Validation Group’ was tasked to visit all 27 fire services, with a view to
ensuring that each ARC is consistent with the process recommended in the KCS
document,

This process has been completed by Dublin Fire Brigade in respect of the area covered by
the four Dublin local authorities and the outputs were validated by the External Validation
Group. The risk category assigned to different station areas is based on the following
criteria:

Population.

Annual service demand level.

Number of dwellings in the station ground and the annual dwelling fire rate.
Other building fire rates.

% tertiary incidents.

Road traffic accident activity/special services.

Extent of individual special hazards

The issue of Area Risk Categorisation is under discussion in the national process
(FSNOIG) and any decision to implement an alternative system would be premature at
this stage. It would not be appropriate for Dublin Fire Brigade to pursue an alternative
risk assessment approach at variance with national policy. Finally, DFB’s revenue budget
for 2018 has already been determined. It cannot be amended on the basis of the South
Dublin County Council motion to fund the carrying out of a different type of risk
assessment,

[ trust this is satisfactory.

Yours sincerely,

Owen P Keegan
Chief Executive
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